
 

 

 

          

 

3 October 2019 

 

 

Public Protector's Chambers 

C/o Martin & Robinson Streets 

Mafikeng 

 

To whom it may concern,  

I wish to bring the following matter to your attention and request for your 

attention. 

On behalf of the Democratic Alliance in Moretele, I wish to request your office 

to institute an investigation into Moretele Local Municipality’s controversial 

RDP housing project in Cyferskuil.   

Community members allege that the allocation of housing beneficiaries is 

irregular. 

We as the DA a paid a visit to Cyferskuil to engage community members 

about this RDP project. We were informed that they will continue to protest 

against the construction of these houses until their concerns with the housing 

list is resolved.  

Residents also expressed frustration with other projects that were never 

completed. The municipality previously launched a project to connect taps to 

every home, which were installed, but never connected to a water source.  

A paving project was announced which was said to be in phase 1, but nothing 

has happened since the announcement. 

It is clear that there is no accountability from the municipality in terms of 

fulfilling and delivering on projects to uplift the community.  

We request that you also investigate the other incomplete projects to ensure 

that there was no mismanagement or corruption.  

 



 

 

 

 

I trust that our request will receive your attention.  

 

Kind regards, 

_____________________________ 

Councillor Solly Magalefa 

Democratic Alliance Caucus Leader  

Moretele Local Municipality  

Cell 081 533 9555 

E-mai: solmagalefa63469@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


